REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 21, 2014

7:00 P.M.

Mayor Williams called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with council members Batchelor, Bobrofsky, Englebretson, Froeba, Geier, Gluch-Voss, McBride, and Schmitt present. 


Citizens present were Judy Bobrofsky, Matt Prein, Scott Zoellner, and Dean Lesar.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.


Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

No changes or corrections were made to the October 21, 2014 agenda.

 Motion was made by Englebretson to approve the minutes from the September 16, 2014 regular Council meeting, seconded by Schmitt.  Motion carried. 


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Bobrofsky seconded by McBride.  Motion carried.
Utility Committee-Meeting was held on October 7, 2014. Bobrofsky reported on Well #6 producing low flow rate.  The well was installed in 1970.  This has been tabled until the next utility meeting.  McBride made a motion to change the ordinance numbers on the sanitary survey report, seconded by Schmitt.  Motion carried.  Bobrofsky made a motion to repair 20ft of the retaining wall behind city hall in the amount of $3,961.25 and to have the street department ask to use our dirt, seconded by Gluch-Voss.  Motion carried.  Bobrofsky reported on the sidewalk by Shelby’s that needs work as a result of a water break.  Williams reported that there will be a public hearing meeting with the DOT on October 30th from 5-7p.m. at City Hall.  Williams reported that the street scape committee met and next meeting will be after the 1st of the year.  Williams reported on getting quotes on vacuuming the leaves.  Koski will be getting prices.  Next Utility meeting will be on November 4, 2014.
Police Committee/Fire & Ambulance-Fire & Ambulance meeting was held on September 25, 2014.  Kubista reported on the memo from the City Attorney.  Englebretson reported on the fire & ambulance meeting.  Trick or Treats hours will be on October 31, 2014 from 5-8 p.m.

Finance Committee – Meeting was held on October 6, 2014.  Gluch-Voss made a motion to increase the library budget by $1,000, seconded by Schmitt.  Motion carried.  Gluch-Voss made a motion to increase the city levy by 3%, seconded by Englebretson.  Motion carried.  Bobrofsky made a motion to approve the 2015 general budget for publication, seconded by Gluch-Voss.  Motion carried.  Gluch-Voss made a motion to approve the 2015 water budget for publication, seconded by Batchelor.  Motion carried.  Gluch-Voss made a motion to approve the 2015 wastewater budget, seconded by Batchelor.  Motion carried.
Library Committee – Meetings were held on September 23, October 1, and October 20, 2014.  McBride reported the new Library Director is Ellen Siverling.  McBride reported on the employee part-time hours.  McBride reported that Siverling will be designing a new web page and will be up and running by the end of the year.  Director will be applying for the Mead Witter Grant again this year.  Thanksgiving hours for this year are Wednesday until 3:30 p.m. and will be closed on Thursday and Friday.  McBride reported that Siverling will be applying for a credit card from Citizens State Bank with a limit of $1,000.  Bobrofsky made a motion to approve Barb Kingsbury for a new term on the library board, seconded by Schmitt.  Motion carried.  McBride reported that the library is looking for a new board member to replace Sue Volonec.  McBride reported that the library has accepted a donation of Gwen Pigot’s scrapbooks from her travels over the years.  Judy Bobrofsky wanted to thank the council for their support over the years.

Personnel Committee – No meeting held.

Park & Recreation – No meeting held.

Planning Commission – No meeting held.

City View Estate-No meeting held.

Loyal Economic Development-Williams reported on the Loyal Economic meeting.  Gluch-Voss reported on the Clark County Economic meeting.

Clerk’s Report-Clerk Toufar reported on the City Christmas party.  Toufar will contact Rumours for a date.

Mayor’s Report-Mayor Williams reported that he will be attending the CDBG Fund meeting held on October 23, 2014.


Schmitt made a motion to approve the following bartender licenses: Paige Miller, Carl Becker, Kristen Aumann, and Tami Cook, seconded by Gluch-Voss.  Motion carried.

Schmitt made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND: $52,018.05              
WATER UTILITY: $11,703.92
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $28,621.94
Seconded by Englebretson.  Motion carried.  

Schmitt made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Geier. Motion carried.

Shannon Toufar, City Clerk/Treasurer,
 October 21, 2014
